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GLOUCESTER
HIGH SCHOOL

Quality education in a caring, innovative environment.

School Calendar 2013
TERM 4
Tuesday 5 November
Spirit Day with Sam Cawthorne
Thursday 7 November 
Silver Duke of Ed Practice Expedition
Monday 11 November
Year 10 examinations
Remembrance Day Ceremony
Tuesday 12 November
Snakes Tales - Year 10 Science
Year 11 - Ricardo’s Tomato’s
Saturday 16 November
Year 12 Formal 6.30pm
Monday 18 November
Year 9 Examinations
Yea 10 RFS Practical Assessment
Wednesday 20 November
Year 8 Examinations
Monday 25 November 
Year 7 Examinations
Thursday 28 November
P&C Meeting
Tuesday 3 to Friday 6 December
Multicultural Week
Monday 9 December
Presentation Night
Tuesday 10 December
Year 10 Drama “The Formal”
Wednesday 18 December
Last Day of School for Students
Thursday 19 December
School Development Day
Friday 20 December 
School Development Day

CANTEEN 
Phone 65589963
Monday 4 November
Elona
Tuesday 5 November
Sandy
Wednesday 6 November
No Volunteer
Thursday 7 November
No Volunteer
Friday8 November
Elona
Monday 11 November
Elona
Tuesday 12 November
Lyndell
Wednesday 13 November
Leonie

NEWSLETTER 01 November 2013

Care Achievement Respect Effort Responsibilty

Duke of Ed Bronze Trip Report
On Friday 25 October 2013, seven students from Years 9 and 10 took to the Great 
Australian Bush, on (for most of them) their first overnight bushwalk. Led by myself and 
Mrs Hogan, and accompanied by Mrs Cavanagh and Mrs Hogan’s son Jaya, the group 
travelled about 6 km on Friday evening, camping at Little Murray campsite. A freezing -5 
degree night saw us dusting off various layers of ice in the morning, trying desperately 
to warm up before the long day ahead. A brisk 7.5 km stroll ended with the welcome 
sight of Junction Pools, where tents were pitched, snacks were eaten and a brief rest 
had before the afternoon’s walking took place. An 11 km loop took us around Edwards 
Swamp, up to Carey’s Peak (where lunch was eaten with some fervour!) then around 
Black Swamp, over Aeroplane Hill and back to Junction Pools. A quick wade in the cool 
waters of the Barrington River helped to soothe sore muscles and restore feeling to 
swollen feet! Another freezing night (this one colder than Friday night!!) had many of 
the party telling of internal tent ice falls and lack of sleep. Undaunted, however, we 
continued our walk, retracing our steps to the carpark on Sunday morning.

As one of the leaders of this trip, I want to commend all participants on their efforts 
and willingness to be a part of everything that was going on. I will end with an email 
I received from my wife who, as Principal of Nabiac Public School, is always a keen 
observer of the enthusiasm of youth:

“As a fairly independent observer on the walk over the weekend I wanted to 
compliment those lovely Gloucester High School students on their positive attitude, the 
caring way that they interacted with each other and the adults on the trip, and their 
desire to persevere. They are wonderful ambassadors for your school and a delight to 
be with”.

Well done to all, and thanks to Mrs Hogan and Mrs Cavanagh for their assistance and 
participation!

Mr Pat Cavanagh



Principal’s Report

Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students

As our Year 12 students approach the end of their HSC exams, students in other years are 
preparing for their own end of year exams. To gain the best possible results in these exams, 
students need to make sure of a few important things:
•	 Make sure you find out from your teacher exactly which topics or content areas are 	
		  included in the exam
•	 Participate actively in the revision activities that happen in your classes – exercise your 	
		  brain, don’t expect the knowledge to be “poured in”
•	 Allocate some time at home every day to revise the work you have done – 10 to 15 	
		  minutes a day per subject will see improvement
•	 Find out early what you don’t understand, then go to your teacher and ask them to help

		              •		 Talk to your parents about what you know – telling someone else will help you to learn 	
				    and remember it!
Good luck to all (and remember: the harder you work the better luck you will have!)

And now to another matter. Many of you will know that the DER Laptop program for students has been discontinued. 
This means that Year 9 students will not be provided with a laptop, as has been the case for the last few years. 
Many High Schools are embarking on a Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) program, in which families purchase devices 
for their children to use at school and at home. Recent meetings with staff, students and parents have all led to the 
acknowledgement that, if purchases are made by parents, that the school needs to provide some guidelines surrounding 
the type and capacity of device that we think will meet student educational needs and can cope with the wireless and 
software demands that exist. Our current thinking is that Year 9 students will need a device. Parents may also choose 
to purchase devices for students in Years 7 and 8. While the school encourages this, we realise that the expense may 
be prohibitive and, therefore, won’t be making this compulsory. Chris Moulds, our invaluable TSO, is in the process of 
compiling a specifications list, so that parents can be well-informed about what a purchased device should have. This list 
should be complete within the next few days, and will be published on the website and in the next newsletter. We will 
also notify parents through email that this is available. We encourage parents to take this list with them when looking for 
a device, to avoid the disappointment and expense of purchasing something that may not meet requirements.
															             
												            Mr Pat  Cavanagh



YEAR 12 FORMAL
The Year 12 Formal will take place at the Gloucester Soldiers Club on Saturday 16 November from 6:30pm. This is one 
week following the final HSC examination. Tickets are now available from the school office for $35.00 per head with 
each student allocated three (3) additional tickets for the event. Alternate meals will be catered by Foodworks and 
Perenti. There is no specific theme this year but formal dress is expected. Decoration of the venue is being coordinated 
by Year 12 students Lilly Burrows, Stacey Mitchell and Veda Steadman and professional photographs will be taken by 
Sharon Benson at the Rotunda across from the Olympic Swimming Pool from 5pm on the day.  Please note that this is an 
alcohol-free event.

  
Mr Scott Davis

SPIRIT DAY 
Spirit Day is next Tuesday 5 November. The SRC has some great activities planned for this year’s event. Come dressed in 
your house colours and take part in games and activities that show the spirit of teamwork in you house.
In the morning you will be preparing your house chants and cheer leading or listening to the highly motivational speaker 
Sam Cawthorne.
After recess you will take part in two activities of your choice. Please fill in your sheets with your preferences. Choose 
three to be sure of getting something you would like to do. If you don’t hand in your sheet you will allacated an activity.

Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students

Resilience for Learning Hub pilot begins
It is with great excitement that I announce the beginning of a pilot period for the Gloucester High School Resilience 
for Learning Hub. What is the Hub? It is an off-site facility designed to re-engage students who have had difficulty 
in mainstream classes, by focusing on achievement of literacy and numeracy goals, social skill development and by 
facilitating some work in the community. The Hub will be staffed for three days each week with a qualified and capable 
teacher and a Student Learning and Support Officer, and will be “fed into” by community experts and volunteers.
I have been overwhelmed by the support given to this project by school staff and the wider community. The teaching 
staff for the pilot will be Mr David Garland, Mr Mik Wisely and Mr Adam Cameron, while the SLSO role will be shared 
by Mrs Anne Martin and Mrs Janelle Davis. The huge job of organisation has been thoroughly met by Ms Trudi Edman, 
Head Teacher Wellbeing, with some fantastic behind the scenes work from Mr Mike King, Mr Michael DeAngelis, Mrs 
Lorraine Forbes and Mrs Margo Cameron. All these staff have given up a considerable amount of their preparation time 
to support the Hub, and for this I thank them sincerely.

Having spoken to a number of community individuals and groups, I am confident that the Resilience for Learning Hub 
will promote a “whole of village” approach to the future of our town’s students. During this pilot period of 5 weeks, 
we will continue to seek the support and involvement of the wider community. Following this trial, a formal report 
will support future applications for funding. I thank Mr Tony Tersteeg for making the facility available to us so cheaply, 
and the Gloucester High School P&C for agreeing to assist with rental payments. I also thank Mr Geoff Marshall for his 
support.

My excitement about the potential of the Resilience for Learning Hub is matched only by the pride I have in the 
enthusiasm and hard work that all involved have displayed. The success of projects such as this one illustrates clearly the 
vibrancy and heart of a school within its community – a school that continues to achieve amazing things!

Mr Pat Cavanagh



Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students

Year 6 Transition Program
This term an exciting new transition initiative, “P to H”, has been 
introduced at Gloucester High School. The aim of the program is to give 
Year 6 students an exciting look at high school life and to encourage a 
more confident approach to their future transition. As a high school we 
wanted to improve supported movement from primary to high school 
for all students within our community of schools and to help students 
in more remote settings, meet more like minded peers.

It is a four week program where the Year 6 students attend Gloucester 
High School on Wednesday afternoons. They have been placed into four 
groups and participate in a different learning experience each visit. The 
aim is to engage the students in activities that allow them to develop a 
greater understanding of how learning works in the high school.

Year 6 students visit Gloucester High School four times- Week 2, Week 4, Week 6 and Week 8 this term on Wednesday  
from 1.30-3.15pm. The students are split into four groups and experience Timber Technology, Visual Arts, Drama/Library 
and Science.

The students have had there first  two visits and have thoroughly enjoyed their experience of high school. Thankyou to 
the Year 10 students that volunteered to be peer leaders. Your help is greatly appreciated.

Toni Corbett



Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students

Expression of interest to billet visiting students
I would be interested in providing accommodation for __________________student(s) from Tuesday 3 December to 

Friday 6 December 2013.

Student Name: _____________________________________________________ 

Parent Signature ____________________________________________________

BILLETS NEEDED FOR MULTICULTURAL VISIT! 
The Gloucester High School Multicultural Festival is at risk of not 
occurring this year due to an apparent lack of interest in hosting 
students from the visiting Miller Intensive English Centre. This 
is a shame as this unique (some would say phenomenal!) event 
has been a mainstay on the GHS calendar for the past eight 
years.  It provides students not just with a valuable educational 
experience but also an opportunity to make new friends and gain 
an extraordinary insight into the lives of refugees and people from 
non-English speaking countries.

This year’s Multicultural Festival will take place from Tuesday 3 
December to Friday 6 December. The festival will culminate in our 
Multicultural Day on Friday with a range of cultural food, music and 
events taking place in the school and will also include a social and a 
Music and Drama Night on the Thursday night.

However, none of this can transpire unless we as a school community are willing to open up our homes to these people. 
Students who have participated in this program in the past have raved about the experience. Many are still in touch with 
the Miller kids they hosted and more remember well the unique experience they shared. 

Come on, Gloucester High School! We have shown how hospitable we can be in the past. Let’s continue that proud 
tradition.  

If you are able to provide accommodation for these visiting students, please complete the expression of interest form 
below and return it to Mr Davis before the end of Week 5, Term 4, Friday 8 November 2013.

WE NEED YOU!

Scott Davis
Mr Scott Davis
Multicultural Festival Co-ordinator
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such a great experience 
I’m Laura Bignell. I have just completed the Rotary Australia/New Zealand Student Exchange (RANZSE) program. I stayed 
with Holly Carr Paterson and her family in New Zealand for three months and Holly stayed in Australia with my family for 
three months. She had a great time in Gloucester and at Gloucester High and I had a fantastic time in New Zealand.
Last term I had 12 weeks in New Zealand experiencing the culture, the people, the school and the different climate. I 
stayed with Holly, her mum and dad and her three younger sisters in Otorohanga, which is a similar size to Gloucester, on 
the North Island of New Zealand. 
I toured the North Island with the family from Auckland to Wellington and saw many famous land marks and tourist 
destinations, such as the Sky Tower in Auckland, Te Papa museum in Wellington, Rotorua and Taupo. Holly’s family also 
took me skiing, it was a first and it was really fun, once you master it a bit. While in New Zealand I also went to lots of 
sporting events such as Trans-Tasman Netball games, All Blacks game and the Grand  Final of the Super Rugby. 
Touring Taupo for a week on Safari with the other students on the exchange was a highlight because we got to do so 
many fun things and compared stories and experiences. Safari week was fantastic with us going luging, skiing, zorbing, 
paintballing and so many other fun things. 
I have experienced many new things and made lots of new friends which I will never forget. 
Rotary is looking for 2015 candidates for the RANZE exchange program! I hope that lots of people apply because it is 
such a great experience.  If interested, contact Rotary. 

YEAR 12 YEARBOOKS HAVE ARRIVED
A group of hard-working Year 12 students have produced an impressive looking yearbook for Year 12 to commemorate 
their years at Gloucester High School. The book features profiles of every Year 12 student as well as numerous photos 
and recaps of each year of their high school lives. There are also pages for students to sign and/or write messages to 
their peers. This is a must-have keepsake for graduating students. They have just arrived at the office so please come and 
collect yours or you can purchase one for $40. 

Mr Davis



Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students

SNAKE TAILS INTERACTIVE REPTILE SHOW
Snake Tails is a fun, educational and interactive experience for staff and students and, will be at Gloucester High School 
on Tuesday 12 November, at a minimal cost of $6 per student. 
 
This is an opportunity  for students to interact with the turtles, lizards and non-poisonous snakes, while receiving 
positive messages on reptiles. Students also get the opportunity for visual recognition only (no touching) of the 4 
deadly snakes we find in NSW (in tamper proof boxes).  As an experienced Herpetologist, Bob also busts several myths 
that exist about reptiles - specifically snakes.

“Snake Tails” is a customised presentation open to students from Year 7 to Year 11  and complements work being 
completed in the classroom.

Permission notes and money need to be returned to the school office as soon as possible. If you need a note please see 
your Science teacher or click on the following link http://www.gloucester-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/-/calendar/
view/event/48270343

Mrs Mary Doust

Essential Secondary Science Assessment 
On Monday 11 November 2013,  Year 8 will be doing the ESSA test which takes approximately 80 minutes. The test is an 
interactive, multimedia test completed entirely on a computer. It is called ESSAonline.

ESSAonline contains multiple choice, short response and extended response tasks that are grouped around real-world 
issues, including scientific investigations. 
Students will be tested on their:
•	 Knowledge and understanding of science
•	 Understanding and skills in the process of scientific investigation
•	 Ability to evaluate evidence, make judgements and think critically 
•	 Ability to access information and communicate scientific ideas.
Students will also complete a survey about their opinions, attitudes and values.
Since the students will be completing ESSAonline on a computer, each student needs to bring headphones or earbuds 
that plug into a school computer. 

Results of the test will be available during Term 1 2014. Information about each student is treated confidentially and 
held securely to ensure that the right to privacy of all students is maintained. A personal report for each student will be 
sent to parents/ carers to describe the science knowledge and skills demonstrated by the student in the test. There will 
be information about how your child’s results compare with overall performance of all students in the test and you will 
be invited to complete a parent survey about the test and science learning .

Mrs Mary Doust

4GB THUMB DRIVES are for sale at the School Office.

Gloucester High School 4GB Thumb Drives  are $10.00 each
 

4GB THUMB DRIVES
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For some great ideas please click on the following link http://www.parentingideas.com.au/Parents/Parenting-
Magazine or parents can join the live Parenting ideas discussions on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/
parentingideas.com.au

Parenting ideas has an Australian approach for child 
development, to help you successfully raise confident, 
happy and resilient kids. With plenty of positive 
parenting ideas to remove the trial and error from raising 
children. 
Australia’s NO. 1 Parenting educator, Michael is the 
author of 8 parenting books, including his new release 
Thriving! and the best-selling Why First Borns Rule the 
World and Last Borns Want to Change it. 
His popular parenting columns appear in newspapers 
and magazines across Australia. He appears regularly 
on television including Channel 10’s The Circle, and is 
a popular & entertaining speaker as well as a frequent 
columnist for a variety of written media. He also has a 
regular fortnightly half hour parenting segment on ABC 
radio.
 
Michael has an education background,and holds a 
Master of Educational Studies with research into what 
makes healthy families tick. He has conducted over 1,500 
parenting seminars over the last two decades.
 
Michael is married with three adult children who have all successfully flown the parent nest.

DID you know 

gloucester High School is a Parentingideas School.

Junior Book Club met recently to discuss 
Ender's Game, the first book in a series of 
science fiction books by Orson Scott Card

library news

Thumbs Up!



Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students

GREAT AUSSIE BUSH CAMP - YEAR 7 2014
One of the most valuable activities that Year 7 students participate in each year is this three-day camp which provides 
an excellent opportunity for students to develop positive peer relationships and to learn new skills through a variety of 
stimulating and challenging activities.

The camp is booked for Monday 17 March until Wednesday 19 March 2013 (Term1, Week 8).  The combined cost of 
accommodation, food and transport will be approximately $280.00 per student, depending on the level of interest. 
(These estimates are currently based on a group of between 60 - 70 students minimum for the camp to go ahead as it 
has over the past ten years). 
I would like to gather feedback to determine interested numbers for next year’s camp. Please fill out the attached 
form and return it to the school office as soon as possible . I will provide further updates in Term 1, 2014 and keep you 
informed about the costs, and other relevant information.

Toni Corbett
Year 7 Adviser

YEaR 7 CAMP 2014 - EXPRESSIONS Of INTEREST

I would like my daughter/son/ward _________________________ to attend the Year 7 camp in March 2014.		

	               				        (Please Print)

I am not interested in my daughter/son/ward _________________________ attending the Year 7 camp in March 2014.	

			            			     (Please Print)

Parent’s Name: 		 ________________________________ (Please Print)

Parent’s Signature:	  ________________________________

Date: 			   _________________________________

THE FORMAL By Sue Murray

Gloucester High School’s Year 10 Drama will be presenting their end of year production, The Formal, by Sue Murray, 
in the school hall on Friday 13 December at 7:00pm and Saturday 14 December at 2:00pm and 7:00pm. Tickets will be 
available at the door for $4 per person.

The Formal is a comedy in two acts - fast, furious and full of shocks and frocks. This modern rite of passage is also a 
competition, a life's dream, a nightmare and much more. The stress, the dress, dreams and schemes, boys as handbags - 
will it all be worth it on the night?

The Formal features Year 10 Drama students Amy Andrews, Lauren Cameron, Bronte Davis, Chloe Haynes, Jaimi White 
and Rose Windred as the girls preparing for the big night while Danni Adams, Hayley Dobsen, Hannah Feeney and Erin 
Maslen try to cope with the adolescent angst as their poor suffering mothers. Overseeing all the action is master of 
ceremonies fairy Glam, played by Jalil Virzi-Hartigan, and his two mischievous assistants, Glitter and Tizz (Matt Ryan and 
Bailey Tollis).  The production is directed by Gloucester High School Drama teacher Mr Scott Davis.  

Careers interviews 
Mr De Angelis conducted Careers interviews this week with all Year 10 students. The interviews were part of Gloucester 
High School’s School to Work Transition Plan which focuses on student awareness of the diverse pathways into further 
education and/or work.
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Rebel Girl by Ann Clancy
The Encounter Bay whaling station, on the wild, windswept southern coast of Australia, is at the very 
edge of civilisation. But at least Bonnie Douglas and her father have their freedom -- until Sergeant 
Rowan Elliott arrives. Bonnie's father is accused of murder and she is driven to bushranging, fighting 
injustice and taunting the troopers with her rebel song. She is pursued relentlessly by Sergeant Elliott, 
across trackless lands, to places where no white woman has been before.

AUSTRALIA TO 1901 by Martin Crotty and Erik Eklund 
Brings together some of the writings on Australian history, combined with some of the primary 
sources, covering the period to 1901.

SERIES -- RANGER’S APPRENTICE by Gabrielle Lord
The Royal Ranger (#12): Will took an oath when he joined the Ranger Corps. Does it mean nothing to 
him now? After a senseless tragedy destroys his life, Will is obsessed with punishing those responsible 
– even if it means leaving the Ranger Corps. His worried friends must find a way to stop him taking 
such a dark path. It is Halt who suggests the solution: Will must take an apprentice. The candidate Halt 
has in mind surprises everyone – and it's a request Will cannot refuse. The final book of the Ranger's 
Apprentice series raises the stakes higher than ever. Is Will on his last mission for the Ranger Corps?

SERIES—DREAD MOUNTAIN by Emily Rodda
Deltora Quest (#5): The Shadow Lord dominates the Land of Deltora. Only Lief, Barda and Jasmine 
can save it from his evil powers. To do this, they must restore all seven gems to the magic Belt of 
Deltora. Four gems have been found. Now grave news has reached Lief from his home. He longs to 
return--but the quest must continue. To find the fifth stone, the heroes must venture to the edge of 
the Shadowlands and enter the dark and terrifying realm of the monster Gellik. Can Lief, Barda, and 
Jasmine survive Dread Mountain?
 
SERIES – THE LORIEN LEGACIES by Pittacus Lore
I Am Number Four (#4): “I thought things would change when I found the others. We would stop 
running. We would fight the Mogadorians. And we would win. But I was wrong. Even though we have 
come together, we barely escaped from them with our lives. And now we're in hiding, figuring out our 
next move. The six of us are powerful - but not strong enough to take on their entire army. We haven't 
discovered the full extent of our Legacies. We haven't learned to work together. Time is running out, 
and there's only one thing we know for certain: We need to find Number Five before they do.”

SERIES – Juno by Fleur Beale
Heart of Danger (#3) 
Juno and her family arrive at their new home, but almost immediately danger threatens Hera and they 
move to Willem's protection in New Plymouth, the city Juno most hoped to avoid. Fairlands School is 
too like Taris, and Hilto's son Thomas is a pupil there. The handsome Ivor is also there and soon begins 
to pay attention to Juno in a way she finds both confusing and exciting. Juno's special mind powers are 
called upon to help her save Hera. 

NEW BOOKS



Gloucester High School P & C 
Meeting held 29 August 2013

Present: Susan McLeod, Janet Garner, Mike King, Aled Hoggett, Eve Green, V.Eather, Tony Kingston, Rachel Starrett, Niki 
Durbidge,

Apologies: Kim Hall, Narelle Bignall, Kalen Danton

Minutes of previous meeting read and accepted: 
Janet Garner/ Eve Green

Business Arising:
•	 Bus purchase update – still in caretaker mode 
•	 TTC
•	 Survey Monkey – not yet complete
•	 Career’s Teacher position – advertised and process underway. Should know who has won position by the end 	
	 of the term
•	 Chaplaincy position – successful applicant Chloe Walker who is also SRE teacher. School mindful that the two 	
	 roles are different. Employment started Wednesday 4 September 13. She will be SRE ( Mon & Tues) and Chaplain 	
	 (Wed & Thurs). Discussion to take place on pay arrangements. Insurance paid.
•	 Uniforms – nothing yet done about shelving, hoodies sold and old stock has been advertised
•	 Senior’s formal
Susan McLeod/ Eve Green
Correspondence in:
•	 Draffin product catalogue, ABS (Ag Sub Com), LW Reid brochure, Garners correspondence, Easyshade brochure, 	
	 GIO worker’s comp, Hon Catherine King MP, Australian Charities Not For Profit, Invitation to P & C Senior’s 	
	 Formal, GACCI – Skitz in the Citz 2 November 13, Regional Publisher’s Account (Chaplaincy position), P & C 	
	 Journal, GSC – Minutes Gloucester District Committee, GHS – transition information night, GHS P & C Assoc – 
Indigenous Literacy Day

Correspondence Out:  nil
Eve Green/Janet Garner

Treasurer’s Report:
Balance as per report submitted
Janet/Eve
Canteen Report:
Balance as per report submitted.
-balance about $10000.00 to be transferred into P & C term deposit account.
Susie/Susan
Chaplaincy Report:
Report submitted. Eulalie resigned on 24 June 13 o be discussed in General business. Some of the Chaplaincy money to 
be invested for three months.

Ag Sub Committee:
-balance as per report submitted
Aled Hoggett /Susan McLeod

Correspondence Out:
•	 nil
Eve Green/Janet Garner

General Business:
•	 Canteen discussion

Meeting closed 9.00pm
Last meeting was held Thursday 24 October 13.
Next Meeting on 29 November at 7.30pm in school library, everyone is welcome to attend.

Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire 
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Young People and Non-Suicidal Self Injury

 
Thursday 7 November 2013 

Start:  10am to 1pm  

Venue : Gloucester Youth     
Centre, 61 King St 

This workshop is free  

Numbers are limited  

 

Laura Rigby, Social Worker with the Youth Mental Health Project of Hunter New England Local Health District, will be 
presenting this highly informative workshop. 

This workshop is designed for adults working or living with children who would like to know more about Non-Suicidal 
Self Injury in adolescence. The workshop will provide an overview of the risk factors to developing this behaviour, as well 
as the reasons why someone may self-injure. 

Participants will learn practical strategies to approach and assist someone you may be concerned about. Participants will 
also learn about the link between non-suicidal self-injury and mental illness, as well as different services and supports in 
both the local and wider community. 

For more information or to book contact:					      
Sheryl  Tester Youth Development Officer on 65582559
or email  ydo@gloucester.nsw.gov.au

 
Bookings essential – by 4 November 13  (leave contact details)
This has been very popular training
Please let us know if you are unable to attend 24 hours prior in case of a wait list.   

EdAlive software
Complete learning initiative - Huge savings on EdAlive software bundles 
EdAlive has announced the new Complete Learning Initiative (CLI) to give families the opportunity to use our software at 
home that we have for licensed schools.

- 46 titles up to 95% off
- Incredible value bundles from $19.95
- Complete, consolidate or update your collection 
- Fun learning for your child 
- Free 3 month ZooWhiz Premium subscription for each child

The leaflets are available in the library for you to pick up from Monday 11 November 2013. 
http://cdn.edalive.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/04/CLI_Brochure_6pg_A4_Apr-2013_3992.pdf
 



Jaspa 
Photography

Where: Gloucester Public School
When: Sunday 3 November

Only $20 Secures your appointment time and you receive 
a 10x3” colour or black and white portrait presented in a 
quality Australia make timber frame. (Limit one per family or 
person)

Plus
You will be treated to a mini photo shoot with the optional 
portraits and cd rom available

To Book
Contact: Therese 
On: 6558 9439 

Please visit Jaspa at www.jaspaphotography.com for ideas 
on styling and what to wear.
100% of funds collected from the fundraiser are donated 
back to your organisation. Thankyou

Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students



Principal			  Mr Pat Cavanagh			    
Deputy Principal    		  Mr Mike King 
Address:              		  129 Ravenshaw Street, Gloucester NSW  2422
Telephone:  		  6558 1605  Fax: 6558 1229
Email:       		  gloucester-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au      

SCHOOL VISION  STATEMENT
Gloucester High School aims to develop a supportive learning environment that engages all students,

 Teachers and community in the pursuit of excellence.


